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Dear Partners in the Ministry, 

August has been a busy but fruitful time as we continue to settle into life in Chipata and grow in 
the ministry the Lord has called us to. We began the month by helping one of our ministry 
partners, Beth Resch, with Vacation Bible School first in the city, and then for a day in the village. 
It was a blessing to serve alongside her and to see many children hear the Word of God. 
 
 We also had the privilege of taking ten of our young men on a hiking trip to the top of one of our 
local mountains.  It was a great time of fellowship where we were able to strengthen our 
relationships and share personal testimonies of God’s work in our lives. 
 
A highlight this month was being a part of our church’s annual Bible conference with missionary 
Mike Dobbins. The preaching was a great blessing, both to us personally and to our church family 
here in Chipata. 
 
 To conclude the month, we hosted a youth activity with the teenagers from the church. During 
our activity, we played tug of war and introduced American Football to the guys. Then I taught a 
lesson from Proverbs 22:1. 
 
Alongside these special events, we have spent much time sharing the Gospel here in town, 
building relationships wherever possible, and continuing discipleship with several individuals 
who have shown a hunger for spiritual growth. Please pray that they will remain faithful and 
grow strong in their walk with the Lord. 
 
A couple of big praises this month are that our barrels finally arrived in Lusaka and are expected 
to be delivered to Chipata very soon. And we are now officially under contract for the purchase of 
land for the future church here in the city! Please continue to pray for wisdom and God’s 
provision as we move forward. We are also still praying for the Lord’s direction in finding a 
permanent home here. Please continue to pray that the right house will open up in the Lord’s 
timing. Thank you so much for your prayers, encouragement, and faithful support.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
Isaiah, Alicen, Faith, Isabella, and Willow Carr 

 Sending Church/Agency: Victory Baptist Church, 4000 Avalon Blvd Milton, FL 32583 - Pastor Tim Fellure 


